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Genuine Appreciation from Aided Local

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – To those who attended their local union meetings regularly, “Correspondence” is a kind of “grab bag,” full of possibilities. Out of the reams of paper sent through the mail can come a good idea, an unpleasant shock, or even a kind word.


Recently we were cheered to receive a spirited letter of thanks from a union to whom we had given financial support in their strike of five months duration. It was so different from the stereotyped letters usually received in such cases that our members felt that they really had done something worthwhile. They did. The most worthwhile thing that any trade unionist can do is to help other trade unionists when they are in trouble. That should be the main reason for people to join a trade union. 

Unfortunately this fact is not generally recognized among union members. We could easily have a far different kind of world if it were. 


Had the component unions of the Vancouver Metal Trades Council believed in mutual help rather than the big stick, all shipyard trades in both Victoria and Vancouver could have gained a few points in the 1954 negotiations, besides sparing a number of electricians and their families the ordeal of a prolonged strike that was eventually broken by “organized labor.”


Labor history is full of similar incidents, and the fact that these things can be pulled off time and time again clearly demonstrates the need for union members to know something about trade union history and aims. 


When a union is involved in a recognized dispute with an employer, it should be the duty of all other unions to help the striking union to gain as many of its objectives as is humanly possible. Conversely, it should be recognized that any action to break a strike, or to weaken the position of the union on strike, is a violation of the foundation upon which unions were built, united action by a self-disciplined group, to gain benefits otherwise unattainable. 


Brother Bert Adair and his gallant little band of less than 100 held out for five long months in an attempt to secure for the marine electricians a wage scale closer to that paid on up-town jobs. Apparently the other trades feel no sense of injustice in drawing 30 cents an hour less for shipyard work than they receive from up-town firms. Matters become serious however when they threaten with extinction any union that rebels at such a condition, and sabotage the efforts of that union to obtain redress by the use of strikebreakers. Our members have expressed their strong distaste for such tactics, they do not want to sit in the same union hall as the men who broke ranks and then applied for an I.B.E.W. charter.


While the action of these men in helping to break the strike by going back to work is to be regretted, the action and motives of those union officials who took advantage of human weakness and distress and persuaded them to do so is something that many of us can never condone. It has left a bitter taste that will be hard to lose. 

F.J. Bevis, P.S.  

